Keri O'Brien

From: Todd Santoro <todd@toddsantoro.com>
Sent: Monday, May 5, 2025 3:45 PM
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bayview Park Item #12 — Urgent Concerns

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Commissioners / Mayor,

I’m concerned about Item #12 regarding Bayview Park. The new plan presented on March 26, 2025, was
not on the agenda and bypasses years of public input. It eliminates the splash pad, shifts focus to
artificial turf (not previously prioritized), and uses the entire $1M budget on turf alone.

Key infrastructure issues like drainage and field amenities are ignored, and the contractor’s list of
exclusions exposes the city to significant unforeseen costs. This proposal is incomplete and risky.
Everything that has come to light in the past few weeks the public demands input on this item and should
be removed from the consent agenda on May 6th.

Please delay approval and require a transparent review with public involvement.

Sincerely,

Todd Santoro



